March 17th, 2022 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the March $17^{\rm th}$, 2022 Supervisors meeting to order.

The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike Ferguson

The minutes from the March 3rd meeting were approved as written. The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor – No Comment

On a Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a Land Development Plan for Alleman Road Properties that has been reviewed by FCP, GTP, Zoning, Guilford Water Authority, Guilford Township Authority and our Engineer. This motion was made subject to all remaining comments and fees being addressed and bonding being secured.

On a Bittinger/ Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a 90 day extension on a Land Development Plan for Summerbridge at Fallingsprings that their review clock is about to expire.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a request from Chambersburg Borough for fire police assistance for the following non-emergency events.

- April 24 -Spring Food Truck Fest- 8:30 am 5:00 pm
- -May 1 -Ed Sponseller Memorial Race- 2:00 pm 3:00 pm
- -May 6- Walk a Mile in Her Shoes- 6:00 pm 7:00 pm
- -May 14- Go Girls Go 5K Race- 8:15 am 10:00 am
- -May 30-Memorial Day Parade- 8:00 am 11:00 am
- -June 3- Race Against Poverty- 5:45 pm 7:30 pm

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a request by Marion Volunteer Fire Department for assistance from the Township in obtaining a grant through DCED. Resolution 2022-05 is for us to be the applicant for their grant. We also have a cooperation agreement related to the resolution. Both the resolution and agreement were approved.

On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved advertisement for the sale and bid of the Hawbaker House on Kriner Road.

Chairman Clapper mentioned that Giant on Norland Avenue would like to bring a handful of associates to Norlo Park and have a litter clean-up day.

Chairman Clapper mentioned that Target Distribution would like to also do a cleanup day.

Chairman Clapper is going to request some pictures from their days so that we can possibly acknowledge them on our website.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the paying of the bills.

There was no Old Business.

There was no New Business.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:24 p.m. on a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously.